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MEETING JANUARY 11, 2023 

Attendance—Forty members and guests plus one via Zoom. 

Lunch—Lemon chicken, egg noodles, green salad, bread and butter, cake. 

Flag salute, inspirational message, and introductions—Angela Rosales shared what makes 
the Finnish people the happiest in the world:  We don’t compare ourselves to our neighbors, we 
don’t overlook the benefits of nature, and we don’t break the community circle of trust.  Like the 
Finns, Rotarians have earned the trust of our community. 

Songleaders—Bev Ward, Jessica Brandon and Clyde Reynolds—“You’re a Grand Old Flag” 

Announcements: 

Abiel Acosta has returned to club meetings after the birth of a baby girl on November 
2.  At the suggestion of Hutch Hutchinson, members contributed to a 529 college fund for 
the newest member of our Rotary family. 

Neal Lassila—A polo shirt with club logo will be given to each club member.  If you 
haven’t already done so, please send him your size (XS to 3XL), men or women’s, and 
color (navy blue, powder blue, or lavender).  One shirt per member free; additional shirts 
are $45 each. 
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Connie Young—Applications for Julius Gius Memorial Foundation grants open in 
February.  Connie will give a presentation at next week’s meeting. 

Madhu Bajaj—(1) The club member survey has received 29 responses so far.  Please 
respond if you haven’t already done so.  Contact Madhu if you need the link.  The results 
will be discussed at our February 22 meeting. 

(2) The Book Club will meet February 9 at 5:30 p.m. at the Bajaj home to discuss the 
book Luz by local author Debra Thomas, based on her work with immigrants.  Debra will 
be addressing the club at our February 15 meeting. 

(3) Sympathy to Pacific High School, which this week lost one student and two recent 
graduates. 

Meaghan Smith—The “Four-Way Test” essay contest for middle school and high 
school students, essays are due February 19.  We need 4 or 5 scorers.  See flier at end of 
this newsletter, and our website for announcement and cover letter. 

Angela Rosales—Needs help for the Friday (January 13) pancake breakfast at Ventura 
High School.  Here’s a photo if you missed it: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Dollars. 

 

Fining—Greg Wray quizzed us on how many drops of water are in a tablespoon, an acre foot, 
and other obscure units of volume. 
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PROGRAM—JACQUELYN GARGANO 
RONALD McDONALD HOUSE 

 
Jacquelyn Gargano, Director of the Ronald 
McDonald Family Room at Ventura County 
Medical Center (VCMC), gave a presentation at 
our meeting January 11, 2023.  Critically ill 
children may be in the hospital for months, and 
Ronald McDonald House Charities (RMHC) helps 
their families stay close to them while they receive 
treatment. RMHC provides comfort, care, and a 
sense of hope. 
 
RMHC has 265 family rooms in 25 countries and regions.  VCMC has the first 
family room that is not under the umbrella of a House, which means it must 
fund and operate itself.  It is also the first family room in California to partner 
with a public hospital.   
 
The family room is for children receiving care at the hospital and their families 
to relax while remaining close to the child’s hospital bedside.  They can receive a 
hot meal, a snack, coffee, a juice box, and do laundry for free.  Volunteers do 
“rounds” each day to introduce the program to families and see how they can 
help.  Since the room opened in September 2022, it has served over 250 families. 
 
There are two separate spaces in the hospital.  One is a large space that formerly 
housed the Homer Auditorium.  There is a quiet room with eight beds.  VCMC 
provided the space, but the rooms required extensive renovations and 
earthquake retrofitting.  They are currently open 9 a.m. to 5 p.m., Monday 
through Friday.  The goal is for both rooms to be open 9 a.m. to 9 p.m., seven 
days a week.  More volunteers are needed to make this possible. To volunteer or 
for more information, contact JGargano@rmhcsc.org 
 
You can support the family room by participating in the Walk for Kids, March 
19, 2023, at San Buenaventura State Beach.  See attached flier.  Our club will 
have a team for the walk.  You can contribute even if you don’t participate in the 
walk.   
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

(For up-to-date and more complete information, check the ClubRunner app on your phone, or 
our web site, VenturaRotary.org) 

January 18 lunch meeting—Connie Young will discuss the Julius Gius Memorial 
Foundation. 

January 25 lunch meeting—Chrissy Stamegna will discuss the Brain Injury Center.  She 
will be accompanied by Lisa Morris, who suffered a traumatic brain injury and has benefitted 
from the services of the Center. 

January 26—Board Meeting, 12:00-1:30 p.m.  Note that it will be at the YMCA. 

February 1 lunch meeting—Carl Morehouse, former Ventura Mayor and councilmember, will 
discuss Ventura’s sister city program with Loreto, Mexico. 

February 8 lunch meeting—Annual fundraiser for Ventura High School Interact. 

February 9—Book Club, 5:30 p.m., at Bajaj’s home, will discuss Luz by Debra Thomas. 

February 15 lunch meeting—Debra Thomas, award-winning author.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Volunteer Opportunity to Guatemala 

Opportunity to visit and support the Ak’ Tenamit boarding school for 600 
indigenous Mayan students aged 12-18 in the Rio Dulce region of Eastern 
Guatemala.  If interested, contact George Poulakos, March 25 through April 2, 
2023.   

For flier, go to Guatemala-flier.pdf  
For a brief article, go to Brief-article-on-Ak-Tenamit--9-20-2022.pdf  
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Link to Announcement:  4-Way-Test-Announcement.pdf 
Link to Cover letter:   Four-Way-Test Cover Letter 
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